

Michael J. Sheehan, Esq. Director, Legal Services 603-425-8085 Michael.Sheehan@libertyutilities.com

June 28, 2024

## Via Electronic Mail Only

Daniel Goldner, Chair New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 Concord, New Hampshire 03301-2429

Re: Docket No. DE 22-035; Liberty Utilities (Granite State Electric) Corp. d/b/a Liberty Petition for Approval of Step Adjustment Filing

Dear Chair Goldner:

In the Procedural Order that was issued by the Commission on June 20, 2024, the Commission wrote that it "SUSPENDS the Company's <u>proposed</u> Tariff pages pursuant to RSA 378:6, I(b), for a period not to exceed 3 months, or August 29, 2024, pending investigation and further order of the Commission" (emphasis added). The Company would like to clarify that the Tariff pages that were filed by the Company on May 29, 2024, were not <u>proposed</u> Tariff pages. Rather, they were <u>compliance</u> Tariff pages reflecting the termination of the upward adjustment of the Company's revenue requirement, as directed in in Order No. 26,836 (May 31, 2023). That is, the rates that took effect on June 1, 2024, reflect the roughly \$1.3 million reduction to revenue requirement as directed in Order No. 26,836.

In light of the foregoing clarification, the Company is not making any further adjustments to rates at this time and awaits further instruction from the Commission regarding its intentions. No further Tariff pages need to be filed at this time. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Michael J. Sheehan

Millian

Cc: Service List